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PPG MEETING SUMMARY - Friday 27th March 2015
Prepared by René Mehta (RM – Practice Manager)
1) Patient Engagement / NAPP / Friends & Family Test
· RM has distributed the last NAPP eBulletin from March 2015

· Referring to Point 8 from the bulletin, the practice has enabled online access for patients to appointments, repeat prescriptions and some aspects of their medical records (medications, allergies and adverse reactions) 

· The next locality PPG meeting will be on 24th June, 6:15-8:15pm at Blackfriars Settlement, 1 Rushworth Street, SE1 0RB.
· In December 2014, the practice implemented the new Friends & Family Test (FFT). FFT asks patients whether they would recommend the practice to their friends and family on a scale ranging from very likely to very unlikely. They are also asked to add any further comments. 

· These FFT ratings were reported online to NHS England from January 2015

· Practice received 10 responses in December; 7 extremely likely, 1 likely and 2 extremely unlikely
· Practice received 37 responses in January; 25 extremely likely, 10 likely and 2 neither likely nor unlikely
· Practice received 15 responses in February; 21 extremely likely and 1 likely

2) Commissioning Update
· Southwark Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) has been granted Level 2 Co-Commissioning Primary Care status by the Department of Health which will give them greater control in how Southwark practices are run and funded. For instance, they will be able to set up local funding initiatives to support clinical care for the specific needs of Southwark patients.
· The CCG has commissioned a new Minor Ailments service from local pharmacies called Pharmacy First beginning on 1st April 2015. More publicity will follow but the service will allow patients to be seen by their pharmacist for a range of minor ailments such as athlete’s foot, conjunctivitis, coughs and colds etc. rather than going to see their GP.
3) Extended Access Centre in North

· The new Extended Primary Care Services (EPCS) Centre for patients in the north of Southwark will be located at Bermondsey Spa Medical Centre which is on Old Jamaica Road. The service will begin from 1st April 2015. The service will be open from 8am-8pm, seven days a week with access to nurses and doctors by appointment only. However, initially the weekday appointments will be limited to 4pm-8pm whilst the service is being established and there are no nursing services available yet. Patients will be referred there for an appointment by their doctor if their own surgery doesn’t have a same day appointment available and the matter is considered to be urgent. The EPCS will have access to patients’ notes. If a patient does not wish for the EPCS to have access to their notes then they cannot be seen there.

4) Electronic Prescriptions 
· The practice will be introducing fully electronic prescriptions on Friday 17th April 2015. This will mean that in many instances patients will no longer be given a paper prescription to take to their local pharmacy. Instead the prescription will be sent electronically direct to the pharmacy of their choosing. If patients still require the reassurance of a paper prescription, then the practice can issue a paper “token” which is identical to a paper prescription. If you have any questions about this, then please ask at reception from 17th April onwards.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 28th April at 7pm
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